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Near Mr Shevellar,

1 pefer to your letter of 15th October, 1982

concerning the siltation of the North Arm of the Brunswick River at E

Mew Prighton end proposing & fiood study for the Main Arm of the
Arunswick River.

[ am advises that off'lcers of my Dup;ﬁrtu-c—:nt mot _Hit.h ;
your reprecent.atives on 1ith Novemwar, 1932 to inspect and e
discuss the Drunswick River. My officers were of the

. opinien that the floca Lehaviour of the North Arm of the Brunswick .I
River will not be significantly improved by dredging. Dredging
will almost certainly accelerale the crosion of the river banks

and will further couplicate an already delicately valanced river

and coaslal system. Couneil's roaos at MNew Brighton are
currently being threatened by bank eroslon, and can best be
protected with suitabie rockuorke. . =2

The flooding problem of the North hm iu acmpounded by
Ocean Shores katate. It is of oonoern to me that the conditions
of my Departinent's concurrence to the Ocean Shores Projeot have
not oveen enforeced by Counecil. The flood asseszsment for the
‘development was mde on the pasis that an ocean outfall would he
provided to reduce rlood levels in the area, and the first ‘stages

of the dsvelopment were approved subject to tha cutfall being

. econstruocted and maintained. i,
The tewporary outfall which was constricted {s and has
been for sometime Lreffective due to rond construction and dume
stabilisation acrues the outfall mouth. Conzequently, it ia
likely that existir residential development and sny eurrently
being approved on the Jover parts of the estate is [ lood liabla.
This' is contrary to the principles of sound tleod plain
managarent as enunciated 1o Lhe Government's Flond Prone Lands
policy anu Couneil is likely to uve in an invidioun position in
the event of rlovdiny and vamage to property. Counall would
thereiore be .well advised to undertake immediate remedial
measures to alleviate this situation. -

I have noted your request tor financial assistance
to carry out a flood study of the Main Arm of the: Brmmewick River,
Requegts have oveen vecelved for aindlar studien of othor river
vulmy&' but funds are fully comltted. However, uy offieers will
assist in the preparation of a brief for the carrylng vut of such
a study which can be reconsidered for funding in 1983/84. 4

Yours faithfully,
(Sad) 1. 1. Frrauson

Deputy Pramier
and
Minlster for Public Works and Ports
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